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November 5, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

The enclosed proposed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Washington State Council of County and City Employees, Council 2, Local 2084-SC (Superior Court - Staff (Wages Only)) memorandum of agreement for the period of January 1, 2019, through December 31, 2020, which will enable King County to continue to provide professional social work services to Juvenile Court Services’ clients and their families.  This agreement covers seven employees in King County Superior Court.

Juvenile Services Social Workers (i.e., Step-Up Social Workers) assess family safety issues and psychosocial needs and identify other needed services.  Incumbents provide direct counseling services, crisis intervention, safety planning and coordinate with other public services and resources to meet client needs.  Incumbents will facilitate weekly parent-teen groups.

This agreement provides a classification update and pay adjustment to four social workers in Juvenile Court.  Furthermore, the agreement will resolve a reclassification appeal.

This agreement will result in a more accurate description of the work performed by social workers operating in Juvenile Court.  Additionally, due to the pay adjustment it will aid in recruitment and retention of these social worker positions that are required to have a Master’s in Social Work (or equivalent).

The agreement will advance the King County Strategic Plan by increasing a safe, fair, and accessible justice system, and improve the health and well-being of people in the community receiving these services.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance.  This important legislation will help families involved with Juvenile Court Services continue to receive professional social work services.

If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations


	
bcc:
	
	Suzette Dickerson, Staff Representative, Washington State Council of County and City Employees, Council 2, Local 2084-SC
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